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Sandra Avila

25 Years
District Attorney’s Office

Staff/Services Manager |

Sandra Avila has dedicated 25 years of service to the County
of Ventura, beginning her career in 1998 as an Office Assistant
Il at the Human Services Agency. She later joined the Public
Health Department, before transitioning to the District
Attorney's Office's Crime Victims’ Assistance Unit. Rising
through the ranks, Sandra was promoted to Victim Advocate
Supervisor in 2019, Supervising Victim Advocate in 2022, and
finally Staffing Services Manager in 2023.

Throughout her career, she has remained committed to
serving the Ventura County community and its residents with
dedication and compassion.

We offer our thanks and congratulations to you on reaching
this milestone in your County of Ventura career.
















Griselda Gaytan
25 Years

Human Services Agency

HS Adult Protective Services Supervisor

Griselda Gaytan has worked in different departments and
programs throughout her 25-year career with the County.
However, her biggest accomplishments have occurred within
the Adult Protective Services program.

Griselda has been a lead worker and has been supervising for
the last five years. She has had the opportunity to mentor and
lead many Adult Protective Services social workers in
developing their skills and abilities while providing an
excellent response to vulnerable adults. Griselda has brought
a constant passion and dedication to her work that has led to
many positive outcomes.

We congratulate Griselda on the positive impacts her 25-year
career of service has brought to our community.










William Quest

25 Years
Public Defender’s Office

Senior Attorney

Recognizing 25 years of dedicated service, Willy Quest has been a
pillar of the Public Defender’s Office. For the past decade, he has
served as the department’s Appellate Law Specialist, one of the few
attorneys in California to earn the prestigious California State Bar
Certification in Appellate Law. His expertise led to his role as the
attorney of record in over 15 published Court of Appeal and Supreme
Court opinions, with two cases currently awaiting argument before the
California Supreme Court, a testament to his unwavering commitment
to justice.

Willy has been instrumental in the Public Defender’s Office’s efforts to
effectuate post-conviction laws, offering relief to clients, including
incarcerated individuals who have shown rehabilitation and are
deserving of a second chance. His work has shaped a just, more
compassionate legal system, and positively impacted the lives of many.

Reflecting on his 25 years of service, Willy takes pride in his dual
achievements: being a successful trial attorney, having handled every
type of misdemeanor and felony case, and excelling as an Appellate
Law Specialist, advocating for clients at the highest levels.

Congratulations on reaching this milestone and thank you for 25 years
of dedicated service.
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Yolanda Angeles

30 Years
District Attorney’s Office

Administrative Assistant |

Yolanda Angeles began her County of Ventura career with the Sheriff’s
Office in 1993 as a Sheriff’s Cadet, promoting to a Record Tech and
Management Assistant. She transferred to the District Attorney’s
Office in 2001. Since then, Yolanda has been a Legal Processing
Assistant, Investigative Assistant, and currently holds the role of
Administrative Assistant.

As a member of the District Attorney’s Office’s Human Resources
team, Yolanda faithfully serves the community by working her magic in
scheduling all witness travel throughout the country for our
prosecutors for trials, out-of-the-area employee training and travel,
procurement, and she keeps all employees updated with information
on our television boards. Her historical knowledge of all things DAO
has played a critical role for newer employees.

An avid traveler, Yolanda exemplifies the “you only live once” life. On
her days off and vacations, you will find her taking quick trips to Palm
Springs or longer trips to Europe and beyond.

Thank you for your commitment to the community of Ventura County
during your 30 years of service.




Maribel Ayala

30 Years
Department of Child Support Services

Senior CSS Customer Service Representative

Maribel Ayala started out planting and picking tomatoes and
strawberries in the fields all around Ventura County. After taking a
course on computer operations, she landed her first County job as an
Office Assistant with the Human Services Agency’s GAIN program.
From there, she transferred to the Probation Agency, where she
worked for the Work Release program.

In 1996, Maribel joined the Department of Child Support Services as a
frontline worker answering phones. Then she rotated briefly to a case
opening team, and then came back to the phones. When the DCSS Call
Center opened in 2009, Maribel promoted to Senior Child Support
Services Customer Service Representative and has been there ever
since as a lead worker, helping the Call Center grow from serving just
Ventura County callers, to support for child support program
customers from all over California.

Maribel says she loves interacting with people, helping them, and
answering their questions—both our customers and our staff—and
jokes that she has been a phone person since she was little girl, and
that is probably why she still loves what she does.

Thank you for 30 years of service and support to help the children and
families of Ventura County and California.










Delfina Becerra
30 Years

Human Services Agency

HSA Administrative Specialist Il

Delfina Becerra began her career with the Human Services
Agency in 1994 as an Eligibility Worker helping vulnerable
families to ensure they had shelter and food security. She
went on to become a Supervisor, and now in her current role
as Administrative Specialist, in which she currently gives
policy support to staff who provide employment and
supportive services to members of our community most in
need.

Delfina is very proud to work for an organization that strives
to improve the lives of the most vulnerable in our community.
Delfina has made a tremendous difference in many lives.

We thank you for your 30 years of service in support of the
employees and clients of the County of Ventura’s Human
Services Agency.


































John Spykerman
35 Years

Fire Department

Assistant Fire Chief

John Spykerman started his career as a Reserve Firefighter at
Fire Station 53 in the City of Port Hueneme. He spent a short
time working in the Fire Annex, before joining the Hand Crew.
In 1989, he was hired as a Firefighter as a member of the 30th
Fire Academy. Over his 35 years, he has promoted through
the ranks to his current position as Assistant Chief overseeing
the Support Services Bureau.

The Spykerman Family has had multiple generations serving
within the Ventura County Fire Department. Their combined
time in the Fire Department and service to the citizens of
Ventura County totals over 100 vyears. Their family’s
dedication to the fire service is not limited to just Ventura
County. They also have members serving in the Los Angeles
County and City Fire Departments.

John feels fortunate to have lived and had a career that has
challenged him, was exciting, fulfilling, and most of all, fun!

Congratulations and thank you for your service to the Fire
Department and the County of Ventura for 35 years.




Marnel Vanden Bossche
35 Years

Fire Department

Senior Fire Inspector

Marnel Vanden Bossche has served as a Fire Prevention
Inspector for over 35 years now and is still going strong. Her
desire in choosing a career was to help others and to make a
difference in fire and public safety. She found her niche
following her brothers, Bryan and Daran, into the Ventura
County Fire Department, where she became a Fire Inspector.

She has helped hundreds of businesses here in our county
become safer for their employees and our citizens who
patronize them. Fire prevention is a win-win duty for all of us.

Marnel has always taken her job seriously, but with a kind and
helping hand. Soon to retire, she is honored to have had the
opportunity and pleasure of serving and helping others while
working for one of the highest-regarded fire departments in
the country.

We thank you for your remarkable career of fire safety service
to the County of Ventura.







